




May 26, 2021                                       Sent via E-Mail: ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca 

 

 

 

The Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson 
Minister of Environment and Climate Change  
Fontaine Building 12th floor 
200 Sacré-Coeur Blvd 
Gatineau QC  K1A 0H3 
 
Dear Minister Wilkinson, 
 

RE:  Support for the Coalition for the West Credit River’s request for Federal 

Review of the Town of Erin’s Proposed Communal Wastewater 

Treatment Plant under the Impact Assessment Act 

 

I am writing to advise that at a Town Council meeting held on May 25, 2021, Council 

adopted a resolution supporting the Coalition for the West Credit River’s request 

for a Federal Review of the Town of Erin’s proposed communal wastewater 

treatment plant under the Impact Assessment Act. 

 

 The resolution reads as follows: 

Whereas a communal wastewater treatment plant has been proposed to 

service substantial new population growth in the Town of Erin for the villages 

of Erin and Hillsburgh; 

Whereas numerous residents of the Town of Caledon have expressed deep 

concerns over what they feel are possible negative impacts to the health and 

habitats of the West Credit River from the Town of Erin’s communal 

wastewater treatment plant;  

Whereas the Coalition for the West Credit River filed a Designation Request 

on February 25, 2021 for a Federal Review under the Impact Assessment 

Act (IAA) to identify and address adverse direct or incidental effects, or public 
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concerns of federal jurisdiction based upon the cold water fishery, fish 

habitat, species at Risk, migratory birds and deleterious substances; 

Therefore be it resolved that the Town of Caledon Council endorse and 

express support for the Coalition for the West Credit River’s request for 

Federal Review under the Impact Assessment Act;  

Further that the Mayor send a letter to the Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson, 

Federal Minister of Environment and Climate Change with a copy to the 

Impact Assessment Agency of Canada and Kyle Seeback, MP Dufferin-

Caledon. 

For more information regarding this request, please contact the undersigned by  
email to mayor@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4155.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

Sincerely,  

 
Allan Thompson 
Mayor  

Cc: David McGovern, President, Impact Assessment Agency of Canada,  

iaac.ontarioregion-regiondontario.aeic@canada.ca 
Kyle Seeback, MP Dufferin-Caledon, kyle.seeback@parl.gc.ca 
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